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PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on issues to promote better education for children. Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting. Please respect each person’s time on the agenda.

	Welcome
	

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Amy Macy
	We have taken nominations for the one open spot on PSO Council next year – Recording Secretary.

	2nd Vice President
Laura Jonozzo
	No report.

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	Please sign in.  All reports can be emailed to slyden@hotmail.com.   Thank you to those of you that have sent me your notes for today’s meeting.  If you have not yet done so, please send me those today.  

	Corresponding Secretary

Lila Tamulewicz
	Lila welcomes any information that you would like to send out!  She can let anyone know if the information falls within the guidelines if there are any questions.  Also, we are starting the calendar production process, so the sooner Presidents can get their dates for next year as well as their Board solidified, the better.

	Treasurer

Lottie Kraguljac
	Brecksville-Broadview Heights Council of PSO’s

Treasurer’s Report

March 6, 2014
Balance as of January 9, 2014                                                                      $4035.24
Deposits

None
Disbursements
· Treasurer State of Ohio EIN #  Registration                                         (100.00)
· Hospitality Sept/Jan meetings                                                                (53.22)

Balance as of March 6, 2014                                                                           $3882.02


	President

Cindy Ring
	· February Open House 

I’d like to start off by saying thanks to all of you who attended February’s Council Open House. We certainly had a great crowd this year. Once again Kay Cook and her staff provided us with a buffet of wonder foods and very delicious desserts. 

· Kindergarten Registration

· Tuesday, March 18 (8a – 4 p) and Wednesday, March 19 (12p – 8p)

· Lila has setup “Signup Genius” for you to schedule a time to volunteer.

· Standing Rules

We have been working hard on changes to our Standing Rules to make all PSO Units more consistent in these specific areas:

· Discretionary Spending: The President is authorized to spend 1% of the unit’s budget toward hosting a volunteer brunch, lunch or similar event.  In accordance with policies of organizations similar to our PSO organization, 1% of the budget is deemed acceptable to spend on such an event. 1/2014 CR

· NO Alcohol Consumption at PSO sponsored events when students are present: 

The PSO recommends that alcohol beverages (beer, wine, spirits, etc) shall not be present, sold, or consumed at any PSO event where students are participating as this projects a negative image onto the PSO. 1/2014CR
· Balance Statement Dollars Carry Over: A minimum balance of $2,000 is required to be carried over from year-to-year in each PSO Unit’s account to ensure that the unit is operational for the following year. All additional funds carried over shall be earmarked as a reserve to cover future expenses (i.e. Gift and Goals or playground equipment, or big ticket items). 10/2013 CR 

· Membership Dues and Volunteer Hours: Each unit shall conduct an annual enrollment of members and those members shall pay $5.00 for a single membership and/or $10.00 for a family membership. Participating members will then be eligible to count their volunteer hours toward the PSO’s non-profit status.  NOTE: The fees of $5/$10 were voted on in August 2013. NOTE: The fees charged to join membership may change from year to year; therefore, we have included this information into our Standing Rules versus the PSO’s Bylaws Section 4, Membership which addresses the issue of open membership (NOT membership dues). 
1/2014 CR

· Nominating Committees at each PSO Unit are preparing their Slate of Officers for the 2014-2015 school year. Most Units will be presenting their Slate of Officers at their March PSO Monthly Meeting.

· PSO Council Board has been meeting to discuss the restructuring of the PSO High School Board of Officers and Monthly Meetings. 

The BBHHS PSO Council Board voted on a RESOLUTION recommending that the BBHHS PSO be “restructured” under the BBH PSO Council. The vote passed on 2/25/2014.

Effective Date 2014-2015 School Year

General Meetings

Meetings of the BBHHS PSO will now be held in conjunction with the PSO Council Monthly Meetings (1ST Thursday of the month; at the Board of Education; at 9:30am).

Officers

President

1st Vice President 

2nd Vice President 

Treasurer

Honorary Vice President

(Council Delegates positions/ DELETED)

Restructure of Duties

PSO Council Recording Secretary (will also record the BBHHS PSO meeting minutes)

PSO Council Corresponding Secretary (will also support the BBHHS PSO Constant Contact)

RESOLUTION

The Brecksville-Broadview Heights High School PSO is NOT being dissolved. The BBHHS PSO will still maintain its own set of Standing Rules. No changes will need to be made to the Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO By-Laws.

The “restructure” will reflect the above (deleted Officer positions) and the new location of the BBHHS PSO Monthly Meeting and time.

The basic reason behind this “restructure” is due to the lack of attendance at the BBHHS PSO monthly (down to quarterly) meetings over several years. The BBH High School operates differently than Middle School, Central School and the (3) Elementary Schools. For the most part, parents join clubs at the High School such as Bee Athletic Boosters, Band Boosters, Orchestra Boosters, Voice Music Boosters, etc. These clubs hold their own meetings separate from the BBHHS PSO. Therefore, we see a lack of attendance at BBHHS PSO monthly meetings.

· PSO Calendar/Directory
PSO Units are starting to outline their events for the coming year. I am currently seeking quotes from two other printers for this project. We usually produce around 3,400 calendars costing approximately $6,900.The BBHPSO and the District split the costs for producing this calendar. The BBH PSO counts on membership dues from all PSO Units to fund our half of the expense. 

Discussions have been held regarding offering only an “on-line calendar version” versus the actual printed calendar. The on-line calendar is available and free to anyone who wishes to print it off. However “green” we want to be as a school district, we cannot neglect the fact that a certain number of families still need/want to receive the printed calendar. Providing families in our school district with a printed calendar each year has truly become a “tradition”. Also, a small amount of the BBHCSD calendars are passed out to our community businesses. So, it becomes a tough battle to change this tradition. All families in the BBHCSD usually receive a calendar the beginning of August.

	
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	April 21 will be the date we will use if we need to make up a calamity day.
The 2-hour delay, while not a perfect option, also gives us an opportunity to get the kids in the classroom, so we will take advantage of this if we need to.

	Board of Education

Debbie Bernauer
	Not present.

	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	Updated student enrollment counts have gone to the board to determine staffing.  All buildings are working on schedules now.   Also, we are looking for someone to replace Rich himself. 

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	Not present.

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	Not present.

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	 Not present.

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	Not present.

	Director of Pupil Services 

Gina Symsek
	Not present

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	Not present.

	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

	The  link to this year’s 8th Grade Parent Orientation program is on the HS web page, and is included here:       http://youtu.be/ooaGTdZyL7Q
 Fresh “Mentoring,” our HS transition program for incoming Freshmen (℅ ‘18) continues this week with our 8th graders visiting the HS for lunch with their NHS Mentors.

Congratulations to our State Champion Gymnasts (11th consecutive state championship!); Sophomore Alicia Farina, who won her 2nd overall Individual State Championship; our Boys and Girls swim team state competitors; our 5th place Wrestling team and 6 individual state placers, and our State  qualifying “Talking Bee” participants. It has been quite a “wrap” to the winter sports season. BBHHS is the home of Champions!

OGT Testing is next week, March 10 - 14. Freshmen and Sophs report at regular time and will take OGT exams. Jr’s. and Seniors report @ 9:25AM daily during test week. A Constant Contact Reminder will be sent.|

Our Spring “GLOW” dance will be Saturday, March 15th, from 7:30 -11:00PM. Casual, but appropriate dress. Tickets sold next week during lunch.

In March and May, BBHHS will “Field Test” the new PARCC (College and Career Readiness) and EOY (end of year = graduation required) test for the ODE. These are ALL on-line exams. Schedules will be announced in the near future.

Spring P/T Conferences are Tonight -  Thursday, March 6th, from 4-7PM. There is a Band Concert following conferences @7PM in the Aud.

Our German Language program will host a number of students from Germany during April as part of the “Friendship connection” exchange program that we have participated in recently. 6 German students will visit BBHHS as guests of our students, who will then travel to Germany to stay with their German “friends” this summer. This is a great “global” opportunity for everyone involved.

Prom is Saturday, May 17th. Graduation is saturday may 31st @ 1PM at the State Theater.

If the earth keeps turning like it has recently (the last so many billion years!), Spring SHOULD GET HERE SOMETIME THIS YEAR!

Happy St. Patrick’s Day! Go Bees! GBED.



	Laura Jonozzo
HS PSO
	Due to the lack of agenda for the March meeting we will not be meeting next Tuesday, March 9th.  Cindy accomplished the virtual nominating vote last week so we are right on track. The restructuring of the HS PSO will take place next school year 2014-2015 with the meetings being held during Council monthly meetings.  In all actuality, any information needed to be conveyed to the parents will be presented through Council and posted by the Council Secretary.  Any Constant contact information will be put through to the Council Corresponding secretary.  This transition has been a long time coming due to lack of attendance for evening meetings at the HS. The HS PSO will continue to be dedicated to helping the staff and administration in any way possible.  We continue to be a voice between parents and the District. 

The After Prom committee will be in need of volunteers for the upcoming After Prom event taking place at the HS. Be on the lookout for future information.  The HS Scholarship Committee will be selecting one Senior boy and one Senior girl to be the recipient of a scholarship donated by the PSO.   The HS Market day coordinator will be looking for volunteers to put together orders on April 22 at the MS during the hours of 1:15 and 3:00pm. If you can volunteer please contact Cindy Pavkov. 

	Middle School 
Pat Farrell
Principal
	Scheduling for 2014-2015

Current 6th and 7th Grade Students: 

Please visit the middle school counseling website, accessed through the middle school portal page to schedule your ELECTIVES ONLY for the 14-15 school year.  Click on Mrs. Shega or                               Mrs. D'Alessandro's name and it will bring you to the Counselors' Update page. Then please click on the word 'Scheduling' located near the middle of the black tool bar near the top of the page.  Please complete the 7th grade scheduling form if you are entering 7th grade next school year, and the 8th grade scheduling form if you are entering 8th grade next year.  This form must be completed by March 12th.  Please see or contact your counselor if you need any assistance. 

Current 5th Grade Students:

Information will be coming home soon regarding the scheduling process.  All 6th grade students are scheduled for math, science, social studies, language arts, lunch, study hall and the specials rotation of PE, computers and art.  The last period of the day will be band, orchestra, choir or the general music rotation.

2014-2015 Accelerated Booklet
Due to changes at the state level, we have updated our accelerated criteria booklet for next school year.  Please review the booklet as many significant changes have been made.  The booklet is posted on the middle school website under the "featured" section in the middle of the page.  Parent nomination forms are still available on the district webpage under "parents / students" then the "gifted" tab.  Testing is scheduled for the beginning of March.  If your student is already in an accelerated class, they do not have to be retested.  Students who meet the new criteria will automatically be tested.  (STAR parent reports will be sent out the week of March 3rd.)  

Digitial Citizenship at BBHMS 

We at BBHMS are working hard to help teach middle school students how to be good digital citizens.  Students today have more ways to communicate than ever before. With these opportunities also comes the temptation to use these tools for the wrong reasons.  Our job as a school community is to model appropriate use of technology and to teach students to use it for the right reasons.  

 

At BBHMS we use Digital Citizenship curriculum designed by Common Sense Media.  Common Sense is a leading organization who arms parents, children, and educators with information to keep children safe online. 
Listed below are some tips for parents:

1. Keep track of your child's online presence.

2. Talk often about being a good online citizen.

3. Encourage your child to talk to an adult about inappropriate online behavior.

4. Use passwords that have numbers, letters, capital letters, and special characters.

5. Have access to your child's social networks.

6. Teach them how to interact with others online in safe, appropriate ways.

For a more detailed look at the curriculum and lessons covered at the middle school please refer to the middle school website in the "featured" section.  Listed there you will also find additional resources to explore.


	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider
MS PSO
	· The Spring Musical “Homeroom” will be next week.  Ticket sales have started. 

· Our second canteen took place February 27, and our second social took place February 28.  Students enjoyed games, music and other activities. 

· Next week we will have our joint PSO meeting with Central school. We will present the slate of officers for next year.

· Malley’s chocolate fundraiser information and catalogs were mail to the parents. Orders are already coming in. Parents can also order online and have their order ($60 or higher) shipped to their address free of charge.

· Today is the last day of the scholastic book fair. Students got a chance to buy books, pencils, pens, erasers etc at a good cost.  

· Our gifts and goals committee will meet this month with Mr. Farrell.

	Central School 
Chris Hartland
Principal
	Central is currently accepting orders for yearbooks.  Orders are due by April 8.  As in the past, Central is combining our Scholastic Book Fair with our annual Art Show on March 12 and 13.  Stop in for a good book and an eyeful of fantastic pieces of art.  Our final make up days for Outdoor Ed will be Monday and Tuesday next week.  Huge thanks go out to PSO and Lila Tamulewicz for their help in the organization of the countless chaperones needed for such an undertaking.


	Beth Champion
Central PSO
	At our last Book Club meeting, February 24, the children discussed the book "11 Birthdays" by Wendy Mass.  They had birthday cupcakes and played a discussion game.
The next Book Club meeting is Monday March 31st.  They will be discussing the book "Hoot" by Carl Hiaasen

The Central School Book Fair is March 12 and 13 from 6-8/  The Art Show will also be held at the same time.  The halls will be filled with artwork from each and every Central School student.

We are excited to get started on our Gifts and Goals for this year.  The committee has been formed and selections will be reviewed soon.

Our next PSO meeting will be held with the Middle School PSO at the Middle School on Thursday March 13.  This is a great time for incoming 6th grade parents to get acclimated with the Middle School.

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers
Principal
	Chippewa has joined the “One School, One Book” program this year.  We are working to build a community of readers!  All staff and Chippewa families will be reading The Enormous Egg this month.  A number of book related activities include:  daily trivia questions,, web site activities,  independent reading during the day, and decorating classroom doors for each chapter…just to name a few.   Be sure to check out The Enormous Egg web site….it can be found through the Chippewa main page!

Kindergarten registration is this month.  Kindergarten screening for Chippewa has been moved back to May 19 and 20.  Families will be contacted by the school with a time and day for their May visit to Chippewa.

Chippewa’s second grade students are busy preparing for their spring performance at the Middle School.  Be sure to mark your calendars for Tuesday, March 11, 7:00!  Hope to see everyone there!  The children are so excited about performing their play.  It is titled “Nuts”!  Thanks to Mrs. Ferguson, the second grade teachers, and many parent volunteers for making this year’s performance such a success!

Bee Your Best students for the month of February received certificates and were included in a Cookie Coupon raffle…YUM!   95% of our students were their best for the entire month of February!

The third quarter of school will end on Thursday, March 20.  There is no school for students on Friday, March 21.  Staff will spend the day involved in in service activities and preparing report cards for the third quarter.

The Ohio Achievement Assessments have been scheduled in May.  Our third grade students will be taking the Reading Assessment on Thursday, May 1, and the Math Assessment on Tuesday, May 6.  We know that our students are prepared for this test and know that they will do well!  Scores from the tests will be mailed home to parents in June.

We are all looking forward to Spring Break.  The break will begin after school on Friday, March 21.  Students will return to school on Monday, March 31.  We hope that spring will be here by then and that everyone will have time to enjoy the weather with their family and friends.


	Chippewa PSO

Heather Piasecki
	1. Our Executive Board Slate for next year was presented in February and will be voted on next week at our March 12th meeting.  We also updated our Standing Rules and have begun our search for next year’s Committee Chair people.

2. We hosted our 1st Science Discovery Zone at Chippewa on February 21st .  Thank you to Cathy Roderick for helping us coordinate it and to our friends at the Hilton PSO for sharing their “States of Matter” lesson plans and materials with us.  Also, the Brecksville Library will be joining us during Recess, next Thursday, for “Science Sleuth on the Loose”.  Our students will be learning how to build a structure using only 1 sheet of paper.

3.  Our Cultural Arts Committee brought the Bureau of Lecturers to Chippewa to present a show called “Wonders of the Rainforest” on Thursday, February 13th.  During the 45 minute assembly, students had a chance to meet and learn about some fun rainforest animals. 
4. We just completed our Bee Lucky Basket Raffle Fundraiser and our Box Tops Blitz contest.  Both events were a huge hit and brought in just over $4,000 which will help with our Gifts & Goals purchases this year.  Our Gifts & Goals Committee will be meeting in a few weeks to evaluate Chippewa’s needs for next year and award gifts to Chippewa for this year

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara
Principal
	· The second grade concert for the parents was very enjoyable. The peak into what goes on in a typical session of music class gives parents and friends an idea of the high expectations that this district imbues into every class and the value it places on arts education.

· Our kindergarten Open Houses were also a great success. It’s easy to forget how big a deal this is for the children. One of them was going down the hall telling everybody he saw to come see his work and meet his teacher.

· COSI was the guest at our school. The program was deemed to be the very best ever. This had to do with the wonderful, extremely knowledgeable and engaging young lady who presented. But even more, the program was successful because of the creative and indefatigable efforts of Sheri Dickhaut and out PSO Volunteers along with our high school student volunteers who are always at the status of rock stars for the students at our age level.

· It was wonderful to see such great representation at our Foundation Beach Ball. Your help transforms the educational possibilities for so many of our students.

· Our district will be announcing the revised dates for taking the OAA tests. Please be sure to note the changes.
· Finally, Our One Book, Two Schools experience is underway. We are all reading The Enormous Egg  by Oliver Butterworth. The kick-off assembly was tremendously exciting. Kids are participating and asking questions. Our committee built a fabulous habitat in the lobby where kids can snuggle down and enjoy reading. We are hoping this is the beginning of a One Book, One District initiative soon.

	Amy Macy,
Kelly Beiswenger

Highland PSO
	No report – covered by the Principal’s report.

	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	· Great second grade performance on March 5!  They performed “Swamped” 

· We had a great time at our Family Bingo Night – February 14.  The theme was “Carnival”

· Kindergarten, second grade, and third grade conducted successful Open Houses Feb. 20, 26 & 27.  First grade’s is March 6.

· On March 4, the students were treated to a smoothie demonstration and taste test by Kay Cook and Diana Madar.  The students watched and learned how to make a smoothie (this one consisted of kale, pineapple, spinach and mango…yummy!).

· Also on March 4, Denise Piechowiak from the middle school brought down her entire 3rd period eight grade class to read to our first graders…a win-win experience! 

· Last Thursday, we conducted our monthly Bee Buck draw.  Four winners were chosen, one from each grade level.  This is part of Hilton’s positive behavior support system.

· We are gearing up for a fun and exciting week at Hilton next week!  Next week is Right-to-Read, Art Show and Book Fair.  Our theme is a “Reading Fiesta!”  Hilton Elementary will share its amor (love) of lectura (reading) with a Right to Read/Book Fair Fiesta (party). During the semana (week) we will learn some Spanish words and enjoy many buenos libros (good books). Students caught reading will be entered into a daily drawing for great reading prizes. During the week, students can participate in the Coin Challenge to earn dinero (money) for All-For-Books, the Scholastic program that earns books for our school biblioteca (library).   Other activities include lunes (Monday) = dress as your favorite book character; martes (Tuesday) = Wear your brightest fiesta colors; miercoles (Wednesday) = Mustache Day; jueves (Thursday) = Wear a sombrero; viernes Friday = Hilton Spirit Day



	Dacia Pitzer
Hilton PSO
	No report

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	Beach Ball was a success.  Attendance was at 200.  Silent auction was outstanding.  

	Ingrid Sprague

Students in the 
Arts


	Guidelines are out; things are rolling. We will need volunteers.  It will take place in the evening on May 10 at the High School.  April 14 is the submission deadline.  Theme is “Where in the World.”

	Orchestra Boosters-

Julie Ziegler Olsen
	1.  The HS/MS Orchestra Concert last week was a great success.  The
reception that followed was very well attended.

2.  The profit made from the Apollo's Fire concert in October is going
to fund the orchestra students' trip to Severance Hall for a Cleveland
Orchestra performance (info below).  The profit was used to purchase
tickets for every student as well as chaperones and transportation!

Friday, April 11 at 11 a.m., Giancarlo Guerrero, conductor, Yuja Wang, piano
--PROKOFIEV Classical Symphony
--RACHMANINOFF Piano Concerto No. 3

The remainder of the profit is being used to fund  Master Class
sessions by Negus Music on April 17 for each of the three orchestras.

We are all very excited that we could do this for the students!

3.  Three seniors will be performing at the May BBHHS Orchestra
concert--Hannah Olsen, Mark Williams, Josh Dietrich.

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day
	No report

	Band Boosters

Lori Losi
	The marching band goes to Disney during Spring Break. They perform at the nighttime parade that starts at 8:30 pm down Main Street on Tuesday March 25.

	Beth O’Donnell-Athletic Boosters

	No report

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	QUEST is an informational and networking group for parents of children with special needs in the district.  We hope to have a parent support meeting in the fall.


- If any families have any questions, please contact Maria Hearns at #440-717-1681 or by email at jtmfh@yahoo.com
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PSO Council President, Cindy Ring, called the meeting to order at 9:35am in the CITE Center at the Brecksville-Broadview Heights Middle School.














